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Date: March9, 2021
Re: Ethics Board Re-appointments
Dear Honorable Town Board:

Please consider re-appointing current Ethics Board members Vice Chairperson Amy Carpenter, Rodney
Montgomery, and Chairperson Michael Teager to revised terms to align with West Seneca’s ethics code.

Per the ethics code: “Three members shall be appointed in 2021 and two members to be appointed in
2022”7

Of the current members, Theresa Funk and Larry Kavanaugh, Jr. were re-appointed in 2021, and Michael
Teager's term is set to expire on 12/31/2021. However, terms for both Amy Carpenter and Rodney
Montgomery pre-date the current code and weren’t revised alongside the current code’s adoption, and
both members expect 2021 to be the final year of their current term.

By re-appointing the three members to the following terms, the Ethics Board’s members’ terms will
appropriately align with the current ethics code:

Amy Carpenter: re-appoint to term ending 12/31/2021
Rodney Montgomery: re-appoint to term ending 12/31/2021
Michael Teager: re-appoint to term beginning on 01/01/2021 and ending 12/31/2025



